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Special point of interest 

 Central Ohio Chapter    
receives National Award 
for the Best New Fund  
Raising Event of the Year.  
Thank you Norm C. Bald-

win for the Arnold Swim 
Meet. 

President’s Letter 

 
Thanks to the efforts of some loyal HDSA supporters we again have a    
newsletter!  The newsletter is being delivered electronically for the first 
time.  The modern way and it is our hope that many receive this letter and 
find it easy to read and informative about what is happening in the HD 
world . 
 
This letter has been sent to 250 people on our electronic mailing list.           
To continue to receive future newsletters, please click here.  
 
I encourage you to forward this mailing to your friends and relatives and 
provide them the opportunity to sign up and receive future newsletters. We 
would like to expand the list and keep more people informed as to our 
events and health related articles about HD. 
 
The Chapter is active, new events have been added in the past couple of 
years as you will note from the list of events in this mailing. Thanks to all 
who have done so much, yet more help is needed.  We need the help and 
support of all who are touched by HD. We must get to the cure. 
 
We have one noble goal and three stated goals. The three stated goals of 
HDSA are Care, Education, and Cure.  Care of our friends and family afflicted 
with HD. Education of those recently afflicted and the general public about 
HD.  And the CURE, what we all work  and pray for, and with the CURE is the 
one noble goal.  We  are working to put our self out of business. That is one 
noble goal!  Will you help put us out of business? 
 
I urge you to support HDSA. Support our fund raisers with your gifts and 
your time.  Both vital to the success of our cause. You can be a difference in 
helping HDSA to achieve its goal! Thank you for your past, your on going,  
and future support. 
 
Laurie Pecuch has agreed to edit the newsletter. To provide articles and   
suggestions for future newsletters you may contact her at 
lpecuch@stjohnsgc.org. 
 
Thank you, 
Norm Baldwin 
 

FALL 2014 
 

Our Voice, a newsletter of the 

Huntington’s Disease Society 

of America, Central Ohio 

Chapter, is published four 

times annually to provide  

information and to relay items 

of interest to individuals with 

HD and their families, health 

care professionals, interested 

friends, and supporters. 

http://eepurl.com/TYNH5
mailto:lpecuch@stjohnsgc.org?subject=HDSA%20Newsletter


What is an Amaryllis? 

The amaryllis is one of the 

easiest flowering blubs to 

bring to bloom.  Originating 

in South America’s tropical 

region, these large flowers 

are very popular and come 

in many beautiful varieties, 

including various shades of 

red, white, pink, and      

salmon.  It is a gift that is 

appreciated by  many. 

Orders can be processed 

rather quickly.  It’s not too 

late to order your case for 

family and friends.  

The Annual Amaryllis Sale will take place in October through       
December.   
 
The past few years it has become common for supporters to 
purchase one, two, three, or more cases (16 plants per case) and 
then give them away as Christmas gifts and/or sell them a few at 
a time to other people.   
 
Case orders are shipped directly to the buyer at their personal 
address.   
 
Orders may be placed by calling Norm Baldwin at 740-468-9081 
or e-mail to normbaldwin@frontier.com.    
 
As with all HDSA projects your support is sincerely appreciated. 

“I look forward to getting my amaryllis. It’s always a joy to watch it grow!” 

ANNUAL MEETING AT DER DUTCHMAN 

Amaryllis Sale 

The Annual Meeting will be 
held at 6:00 PM on Oct. 21st at 
the Der Dutchman in Plain 
City.                                         
 
Election of Board members, 
review of the past year, plans 
for next year.  Most of all we 
plan to have a celebration and 
a good time.  Special music is 
planned featuring Woody 
Guthrie songs, a sing along.   
 

Meal will be sponsored by 
Lundbeck with a special       
discounted price.  Plan now to 
attend.      
 
We need to guarantee          
reservations. 
 
To make reservations call 
Norm Baldwin at 740-468-
9081 or e-mail to normbald-
win@frontier.com. 
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OFFICERS AND BOARD 

 
President:                        
Norm Baldwin                     
740-468-9081   
normbaldwin@frontier.com 
                                                       
Vice President:                  
Devon Walker                       
740-962-2141                                   
dnwalker02@hotmail.com 

Treasurer:                         
Anne Kuschnerus                            
akuschnerus@yahoo.com 

Board Members: 
Craig Baldwin                    
Larry Brown                      
Katy Hammond                
Steve Hammond 
Barb Heiman 
Deanna Henry 
Marilyn Hixson 
Dr. Kari Hoyt 
Dr. Sandra Kostyk          
      (Medical Advisor) 
Maureen Nash 
Robert Strausbaugh      
Wendy Vaughan 
 
WEB Site Manager:            
Hal Hixson                            
614-563-4460 
halhixson@gmail.com 
 
HD Helpline 
614-292-9960 

Meet Marjorie Guthrie 

Marjorie Guthrie founded The Huntington's Disease Society of America in 1972, 
shortly after her husband, Woody Guthrie, lost his battle with Huntington's Disease.  
Woody Guthrie was a storyteller through song. His work ranged from social commen-
taries about the working conditions of migrant workers and the urban poor to bal-
lads and children’s songs. 
 
In 1967, Woody Guthrie, lost his battle with HD. He was just 55 years old. During the 
more than 15 years that the disease affected him, he struggled to continue to com-
municate his conviction that every man, woman and child has within them the power 
to make a difference. 
 
Soon after his death, his widow Marjorie vowed to do something about this silent 
killer. At the time, little was known about the disease. Marjorie placed a small ad in a 
New York City newspaper and slowly gathered a determined handful of volunteers 
and HD families from across the United States. From that first moment, when Marjo-
rie Guthrie reached out to other HD families, a worldwide movement began that 
would change the lives of those living with HD and bring hope to families. 
 
Dynamic and compelling, Marjorie Guthrie convinced then President Jimmy Carter to 
form a Presidential Commission to study neurological diseases, including HD. The 
recommendations that resulted from that 1977 report have served as the corner-
stone of HDSA’s commitment to the care and cure of HD. 
 
In 1983, HDSA Coalition for the Cure investigator, Jim Gusella, found the very first 
marker for the disease and, after a ten year search that involved collaboration 
among the top HD researchers worldwide, the gene was located on the short arm of 
chromosome 4. 
 
Since that time, research has progressed rapidly and, in 2004, HDSA formed a pipe-
line for drug discovery that begins in the laboratory with basic science (HDSA Grants 
& Fellows program and the prestigious HDSA Coalition for the Cure) progresses to 
applied/transitional research (HDSA partner CHDI) and then moves to patient’s bed-
side in the form of human clinical trials that test the most promising compounds 
often at HDSA Centers of Excellence. Today the question our families ask is not “if” 
there will be a treatment or cure, but “when.” 
 
In the area of care, HDSA has created a national network of resources and referrals 
that are unmatched by any other HD organization. HDSA Centers of Excellence pro-
vide medical and social services to those affected by HD and their families while a toll 
free helpline and extensive national web site (www.hdsa.org) help to provide access 
to services. HDSA chapters, affiliates, regions, social workers, and support groups 
work in tandem with the Centers of Excellence to increase awareness about HD and 
raise funds for research, education and family services. 
 

Marjorie Guthrie died just a few months before the marker was found in 1983. But in 

the 16 years that she worked to bring this disease out of the family closet, she 

brought empathy and hope – a hope for a future free of HD- to those affected by this 

devastating disease. Her work resulted in what is today the Huntington’s Disease 

Society of America. HDSA is dedicated to completing the work that this courageous 

woman started. 

Article source:  http://www.woodyguthrie.org/thislandconcert/hdsa.htm 
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What happens at         
Support Group? 

A meeting usually has 
two groups.  One is a  
typical  sharing meeting 
offering   information 
and support.  The other 
group involves fellow-
ship and making a craft.          
 
Periodically we have   
speakers on current   
topics and research.   
 
There are two basic     
reasons to attend  group 
meetings. One is to GET 
HELP. The second is to 
GIVE HELP.   

Join our Monthly Support Group 

Our monthly support group 
meeting is held at 7:00 PM on 
the second Thursday of each 
month at the Atonement    
Lutheran Church, 1621      
Francisco Road, Columbus, 
Ohio 43220, which is in the 
northwest corner of Colum-
bus.   
 
All are welcome and               
encouraged to attend.  For 
more information contact our 
Social Worker, Sarah Grim at 
614-293-4969 or e-mail at    
Sarah.grim@osumc.edu. 
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CELEBRATION OF HOPE on Oct. 11th, 6pm 

“For years I have looked forward to our Celebration of Hope 
Event.  We have had many different themes, locations and en-
tertainment.  What has never changed is our need for people to 
enjoy our party, and every year it seems to get better and better. 
Recently we have been able to enjoy the Downtown Skyline and 
lookout at our Statehouse while enjoying a BBQ Feast. Our Silent 
Auction never disappoints neither do our bartenders!!! 
 
Please join us to relax for the evening and support a cause you 
have been behind for many, many years.” 
  
Maureen Nash 
 
 TO REGISTER FOR CELEBRATION OF 
HOPE BOOTS, BEER AND   BARBECUE 
EVENT, click on the blue heart which 
will re-direct you to  more infor-
mation and a registration link.  Click 
on the blue registration button in 
right hand corner of the page. 

Click here 

https://www.google.com/maps/dir/1621+Francisco+Rd,+Columbus,+OH+43220/@40.0572499,-83.0973948,13z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m8!4m7!1m0!1m5!1m1!1s0x88388d9c2a6853e9:0x5e62accde278c3a3!2m2!1d-83.063062!2d40.057255
https://www.google.com/maps/dir/1621+Francisco+Rd,+Columbus,+OH+43220/@40.0572499,-83.0973948,13z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m8!4m7!1m0!1m5!1m1!1s0x88388d9c2a6853e9:0x5e62accde278c3a3!2m2!1d-83.063062!2d40.057255
mailto:Sarah.grim@osumc.edu?subject=Monthly%20Support%20Group
http://www.hdsa.org/events/12624/details.html


“The Arnold Swim Meet was the HDSA National award winner for the Best New 
Fund Raising Event of the Year.” 

The Central Ohio Chapter has held  several successful events already this year.  A swim meet 
as part of the Arnold Class was held at the YMCA in Delaware, chaired by Craig Baldwin.  The 
Arnold Swim Meet was the HDSA National award winner for the Best New Fund Raising 
Event of the Year.  Craig also chaired a successful Swim Meet at OSU.  Over 200 swimmers 
participated in these meets. The Hoop-a-thon was held at St. John Lutheran Church in Grove 
City.  A Team Walk was successfully held in Zanesville, chaired by  Phyllis Shoemaker.  Paula 
Lintz, Katy Hammond, Steve Hammond, and Deanna Henrey had a great Team Walk in         
Hilliard, beautiful day and huge turn out.  Another great Golf-Bowl event in Hillard chaired 
by Devon Walker.  Coming up on October 11th is the Celebration of Hope, chaired by Maureen 
Nash.  The year will close out with the Amaryllis Sale.  Busy year, lots of fellowship and lots of 
money raised.  Thanks to all for your leadership in these events, your support and your partic-
ipation in making this a good year! 

Barb Heiman was 
recognized at the 
National  Conven-
tion  for her years 
of service and 
was awarded the 
Marjorie Guthrie 
Award person       
of the year.  
 
Our thanks to 
Barb for her work 
and devotion  in 
caring  for those  
with  HD  in her  
years  of  service 
as our Chapter's 
Social Worker. 
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Successful Events! 

Thank you Barbara Heinman! 



A GOOD FRIEND OF HD 

 
The Lundbeck Founda-
tion is an active            
industrial foundation 
established in 1954 by 
Grete Lundbeck, widow 
of the founder of the 
pharmaceutical company 
Hans Lundbeck. 
 
The main objective of 
the Lundbeck Founda-
tion is to maintain and 
expand the activities of 
the Lundbeck Group,   
and to provide financial 
support for research of 
the highest quality in 
biomedical and natural   
sciences.   
 
 

Lundbeck is a Good Friend of HDSA 

Lundbeck is a global pharma-
ceutical company highly    
committed to improving the 
quality of life of people   
suffering from brain diseases.   
 
Lundbeck is engaged in         
the research, development,  
production, marketing and 
sale of pharmaceuticals across 
the world.   
 
The company's products are 
targeted at  diseases such as 
depression and anxiety,      
psychotic disorders, epilepsy 
and Huntington's,  Alzheimer's 
and Parkinson's diseases.   
 
Lundbeck brought Xenazine to 

the   market in help those with 
HD Chorea. 
 
Lundbeck has helped sponsor 
several Central Ohio Chapter 
events, including Annual 
Meetings, Hoop-a-thon, Cele-
bration of Hope and Team 
Walks.   

 
For more information about 
Lundbeck or Xenazine contact 
Nick Voltolini at 
VOLT@Lundbeck.com. 
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Help us Reduce our Expenses. 

Your chapter is making strides at reducing our expenses while 
also improving the way we communicate with you.  As part of 
this process, we will be using Mail Chimp to maintain email lists 
for each event, as well as sending you emails. 
 
You can sign up by either clicking on the green button (subscribe 
link) in this newsletter or going to the event page on our      
chapter's website.  
 
Clicking on the “subscribe” link will take you to our sign-up page.  
This page is titled “Central Ohio Chapter HDSA Events/
Newsletter”.  On this page please enter your contact                 
information.  (Make sure that the email address is entered      
correctly!)  Check the boxes in front of event/group that you are 
interested in.  Don't forget to click on the “Subscribe To List” 
button at the bottom of the sign-up page.   

http://www.lundbeck.com/us
http://www.xenazineusa.com/
mailto:VOLT@Lundbeck.com
http://www.hdsa.org/cohch/cohev.html


“...we should never lose hope that this disease can be conquered.” 

That's it. You are now signed up to receive emails that match your interests.   
 
All of the e-mails that you receive from the Mail Chimp server will contain a 
link back to our sign-up page so you can change which emails you receive. 
Each e-mail will also contain an “Un-Subscribe” link that you can use if you no 
longer want to receive e-mails from the chapter. 
 
Thanks for your cooperation! 
 
N. Craig Baldwin 
 

Huntington’s disease (HD) is an inherited brain 

disorder that results in the progressive loss of 

both mental faculties and physical control. 

 

Symptoms usually appear between the ages of 

30 to 50, and worsen over a 10 to 25 year period. 

Ultimately, the weakened individual succumbs to 

pneumonia, heart failure or other 

complication. 

 

Everyone has the HD gene but it is those  individ-

uals that inherit the expansion of the gene who 

will develop HD and perhaps pass it onto each of 

their children. 

 

Presently, there is no cure. Although medications 

can relieve some symptoms, research has yet to 

find a means of slowing the deadly progression 

of HD. 

 

Current estimates are that 1 in every 10,000 

Americans has HD and more than 250,000 others 

are at-risk of having inherited it from a parent.   

 
Once thought      

a rare disease, 

HD is now 

considered 

one of the 

more common 

hereditary         

diseases. 

 

Together, we 

hope & work 

for a cure for 

HD. 
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Reduce Expenses (cont.) 

ABOUT HD 
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IT’S EASY TO 

SIGN-UP FOR      

E-MAILS THAT 

PERTAIN TO 

YOUR  

INTERESTS… 

 

JUST CLICK       

ON THE GREEN  

BUTTON! 

http://eepurl.com/TYNH5


CENTER OF EXCELLENCE 

Davis Center 
480 Medical Center Drive 
First Floor 
Columbus, Ohio 43210 
614-293-4969 
 
Clinic nurse:   
Kate Ambrogi   
614-293-4969 
 
Research coordinator  
and Genetics Counselor:   
Allison Daley   
614-688-8672 
 
Social Worker:   
Sarah Grim   
614-293-4969 
 
HD Helpline 
614-292-9960 

From the desk of Dr. Kostyk 
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News and Updates from The HDSA Center of Excellence  
at the Ohio State University Wexner Medical Center 

 
As of Wednesday, August 6, 2014, we have moved our HD clinic from 
the Martha Morehouse facility on the West side of campus back to the 
main OSU hospital campus. Our new location is on the first floor of the 
Davis Center/Dodd Hall complex at 480 Medical Center Drive, Columbus 
OH, 43210. There is parking on the west side of the building entered 
through the drop off loop. There is also some parking directly across the 
street on the south and handicap parking on the north side of the build-
ing. The SafeAuto Garage to the east and the South Cannon Garage are 
also available. Unfortunately, there is no valet parking at this time at 
the building but if you want to drop someone off before you park we 
will help with coordination of the visit. http://medicalcenter.osu.edu/
pdfs/maps/Dri_Dir_Dodd_Davis.pdf 
 
Aside from our move, there are a lot of new and exciting things going 
on in the center. We have welcomed a new social worker, Sarah Grim, 
to our team. After many, many years of dedicated service we agreed 
that maybe it was time to let Barb Heiman and her husband spend a 
little more time together. We will be forever grateful to Barb for her 
years of service from the start of our HDSA COE in 2000 through this 
last year and for setting a high standard of excellence. In addition to our 
longstanding genetics counselor, Allison Daley, and our dedicated physi-
cal therapists, Anne Kloos and Deb Kegelmeyer, we now have access to 
a dedicated occupational therapist, Theresa Berner, speech therapist, 
Megan Case and clinic nurse, Kate Ambrogi. 
 
On the research front we continue to move forward. We are excited to 

be starting a new trial through Pfizer Pharmaceuticals of a novel     

phosphodiesterase inhibitor that has had promising early results in HD 

animal models. This is a 6 month long phase 2 trial and we will start  

enrolling subjects by the end of September. We are continuing           

enrollment in the CREST-E clinical trial exploring the neuroprotective 

potential of creatine in HD through December 2014. This study will be 

completed by December 2015. We encourage participation in             

Enroll -HD: A Prospective Registry Study in a Global Huntington's        

Disease Cohort.  

http://medicalcenter.osu.edu/pdfs/maps/Dri_Dir_Dodd_Davis.pdfC:/Users/lpecuch.SJELC/Documents/Blitz%20Media%20Player
http://medicalcenter.osu.edu/pdfs/maps/Dri_Dir_Dodd_Davis.pdfC:/Users/lpecuch.SJELC/Documents/Blitz%20Media%20Player


In Memory of... 
      

Eldon Meyer 
     Brett & Michele Meyer 

     Kenneth & Barbara Honemann 

 

Ed Vuyk 
     Marty & Wendy Vaughan 

 

Eric Rieve 

Sherman Shoemaker 
     Theodore Williams Living Trust 

     Joel Loughman 

 

Herbert Marcum 
     Gladys Cunningham 

     Gary Stratton 

     Paul & Andrea Offenburger 

     William & Linda Justice 

 

John Karnemaat 
     Susan Pfeiffer 

MEMORIALS AND HONOREES 2013-2014 
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The goal of Enroll-HD is to build an international database of clinical information and               
biospecimens to help design future trials and aid in developing tools and biomarkers to make it 
easier to assess potential new treatments for HD. This project involves one research visit a 
year. Individuals with HD, individuals known to carry the HD mutation or who are at risk of    
carrying the HD mutation, and control research participants are eligible. Please call Allison     
Daley (614-688-8672) if you have questions or are interested in participating in research trials.  
 
In future newsletters I will go into more detail about some of our research projects and some 
of the latest breakthroughs in HD. 
 
Sandra K. Kostyk, MD, PhD 

Janet Swisher 
     Renee E. Helser 

     Paulette R. & William E. Steed 

     Carla J. Loveall 

     Kyle D. Requardt 

 

Rose Hindel 
     Janice I. Bantum 

     Delmar Dutro 

     Jeanine Kurtz 

     Rick & Susie Bunner 

 

Bob Heiman 
     Dr. David & Marilyn Eberhart 

     William & Linda Justice 

 

Jack Boyd 
     Patricia A. Dorrow 

     Norm & Bonnie Baldwin 

     Jennifer Jennings 

     Herbert & Doris Dorrow 

     Wendy & Roger Vaughan 

Sandra Kay Bates 
     Mark Bates 

     Amy Bates 

     Jean Mardell Fetter 

     Tom & Peggy Hauck 

     Ron & Patty Cook 

     Marilyn Hixson 

     Betty Stover 

     Ted & Marlene Temple 

     Gary & Barb Heinman 

     Francis & Jeanann Kime 

     Norm & Bonnie Baldwin 

     Patricia Meeker 

     Ted & Nancy Napier 

 

Joe Sheets 
     Delmer & Mary Meyer 

     Mark & Donna James, 

          Megan and Matthew  

     Larry & Jan James 

 
   (Memorials and Honorees   

         continue through page 15) 



MEMORIALS AND HONOREES 2013-2014 

In Memory of...      
 

Gary Nash 
     Barbara Heinman 

     David & Bonnie Fisher 

     Larry Miller 

     Patricia Meeker 

     Judy Bustin 

     Marilyn Hixson 

     Norman & Bonnie Baldwin 

     Leslie & Margaret Pittman 

     Dennis & Patricia Pell 

     James & Verdale Metzger 

     Michael & Sarah Morrison 

     Wendy & Roger Vaughan 

     Erin Tranquili 

     Trixie Koenig 

     Emily & Bruce Pickering 

     Wallace & Pat Burkey 

     Michael & Sarah Morrison 

     The Cardinal Antrim Park  

     Tennis Group:  

     Caroline Funt 

     Susan Day 

     Maija Lippins 

     Barbara Stevenson 

     

Lawrence Meyer 

Verna Meyer 

Russ Meyer 

Jim Meyer 
     Mike & Chris Meyer 

 

Eric Rieve 
     Anonymous donor 

 

Keith Lehman 
     Doris E. Knittel 

 

William B. Peterson 
     The Peterson Family Trust 

     Holly L. Trask 

     Scott D. Gill, CPA, INC. 

     M.H.& C. Riggs 

     Brian & Beth Robinson 

     James & Valerie Schmitt 

 

Ron Purdy 
     Norm & Bonnie Baldwin 

     Marilyn Hixson 

     Michael C. Summers & Cathy  

     A. Boring 

 

David Vaughn 
     Barb & Gary Heiman 

     Norm & Bonnie Baldwin 

 

Paul Dorrow 
     Joseph & Clara Dorozowski 

 

Carol Nolan 
     Shelly Edwards (Shelley, Kara,  

     Val and Mo) 

     Valerie L. Whitton 

 

Phil Hess 
     John Dalton 

 

 

Tracy Allman 
     Paul & Carol Minshall & Family 

 

Jean Johnson 
     Juania J. Ball (Pecan Plantation      

     Women’s Club) 

 

Chip Hixson 
     Judith K. Castle 

 

 

In Honor of… 
 

Norm & Bonnie Baldwin 

Mrs. Elaine Meyer 

Dave & Betty Meyer 

Mark & Kathy Meyer 
     Mike and Chris Meyer 

 

Lorraine Ziegler 
     Elaine F. Greene 

 

Connie Ambriehe 
     Delmer & Mary Meyer 

     Mark, Donna, Megan &      

     Matthew James 

     Larry & Jan James 

 



 

MEMORIALS AND HONOREES 2011-2012 

 

In Memory of...      
 

Brenda Sue Ritter 
     Gene & Kathleen Walter 

     Patricia Sherman 

     Travis Ritter 

     The Lee Candiel Family 

 

Eric Woehlke 
     Kathy Dixon 

     Barb Heiman 

     Wendy Vaughn 

     The Smuckers 

     David & Julia Smith 

     John & Susan Albanese 

     John & Martha Albertson 

     Jackie Fitzgerald 

     Edward & Sally Baumgardner 

     Sara Like 

     Mr. & Mrs. Denny Febus 

     Genevieve Graham 

     James & Nancy Myers 

     Barbara Link 

 

Elaine Stewart 
     Roger Ryan 

 

Phil Hess 
     John M. Dalton 

 

Betty Ann Burgoon 
     Earl and Rose Ann Gessner 

 

Sharon Mace 
     Joseph Robinette 

 

 

Philip “Buddy” Gibson 
     Scott Kelli, Madison & Trace   

         Kelly 

     Mike, Becky & Megan Obert 

     The FFFL Club 

     Tawni Kelly 

     Betty & Chuck Garrabrant 

     Olga & Pat McGarvey 

     Vernon & Lana Wells 

     Thelma Evans 

    Harriet Wade 

 

Douglas Perry 
     Carolyn & Michael Vasko 

     James Clark 

     Daryl & Jill Moreau 

     Jeffrey & Sharon Perry 

     Thomas & Sandra Quay 

     Marian & David Poitinger 

     Carol Manahan 

 

Dr. Henry “Chip” Hixon, III 
     Pat Meeker 

     Kathleen Cesa 

     Olive Miller 

     Kimberly West 

     Anonymous 

     Richard Pither 

     Jennifer Rice & David Porinchu 

     Michel O’Brien 

     Kori Berman 

     Julie Curtis 

     Sally Albrecht 

     William & Julie Davis 

     Bill Langlas Family 

   

      

Dr. Henry “Chip” Hixon, III 
     Mechanics Bank 

     Judith Castle 

     Barb Heiman 

     Joan & Tom Fischer 

     Marjean & Marc Lehmann 

     OCALI 

     Virginia & George Nunemacher 

     Grant/Riverside Pathologists 

     Gena Buehrer 

     Tim Pritchard 

      Ted & Kathy Rolf, Jr. 

     Ken & Jean Burman 

     Todd & Nancy Pcionek 

     Russell & Patricia Nichols 

     Norm & Bonnie Baldwin 

     Lisa Clark 

     Deborah and Ludwig Schenk 

     Deborah & Ludwig Schenk and                     

         Family 

     Linda Glenn 

     Cytology Laboratory @ Riverside    

          Methodist Hospital 

     Roxi & Kris Kindelsperger 

     Harriet Schenk 

 

Laura Erlandson Lamielle 
     Nani & Mike Carroll 

     Barb Heiman 

     Wendy Vaughn 

 

Erna Witte 
     Candy & Craig Franz 

     Mike and Chris Meyer 
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MEMORIALS AND HONOREES 2011-2012 

In Memory of...      
 

Elsie Znamenacek 
     Theresa & Bill Hanson 

     Gary & Mary Ann Nash 

     David & Susan Dawson 

 

Sherman Shoemaker 
(Son of Phyllis & Sherman) 
     Wendy Vaughan 

 

Sherman Shoemaker 
(Husband of Phyllis) 
     Dorothy De Rolph 

     Richard & Joan Goodright 

     Earl & Joan Pace 

     American Legion Aux 03/79 

     Bob & Mildred Dupler 

     Dorothy Kennedy 

     William & Dolores King 

     Dorothy Roberts 

     Roger & Wendy Vaughn 

     St. Luke Lutheran Church 

     Fred & Barb Seidler 

     Keith & Mary Kanak 

     David R. White Services, Inc. 

     Allen & Cindy Fisher 

     Norman & Jo Ann Pace 

     Edward & Jean Johnson 

 

  Steven Rager 

     Ann & Carol Conner 

     Jill & Brian McNaughton 

     Frances Schilling 

 

Dorothy Vaughan 
     Rae & Jon Royle 

     Roger & Wendy Vaughan 

 

John Karnemaat 
     Susan Pfeiffer 

     Carey Karnemaat Bake Sale     

        Proceeds @ Worthington  

        Christian School 

     Chris & Karen Lampson 

     Mary Kay Ash Charitable Fund 

     Joseph & Clara Dorozowski 

     Jane Frontone 

     Susan Pfeiffer 

     Joseph & Tracy Messana 

 

Eric Rieve 
     Mr. & Mrs. John Martin 

     Darlene Yoder 

     Cynthia Decker 

     Nancy Shaw 

     Chris & Karen Kaiser 

     Elizabeth Rhyner 

     Eleanor Seiff 

     Kay Baker 

     Delores Hallowell 

     Barbara Jacobs 

     Lauren Lubow 

 

Darv Sonneberg 
     Norm & Bonnie Baldwin 

     Dave & Betty Meyer 

     Jason & Amy Lieb 

     Mike & Chris Meyer 

 

Steven Rager 
     Ann & Carol Connor 

     Jill & Brian McNaughton 

     Frances Shilling 

Victor Thompson 
   Will & Lauri Wilson & Family 

     David & Deborah Pacha 

     Peggy & Richard Kennedy 

     Robert & Terry Lundquest 

 

Steven Wheatley 
     Norm & Bonnie Baldwin 

     Barb Heiman 

     Wendy Vaughn 

     Cori Walker 

     Neva Riewe 

     Kelly Schackne 

     Aleta Anthony 

 

Roger O. Davis 
(Father of Wendy Vaughn) 
     R.E. Abbruzzese 

     Patricia Wilson 

     Carol Walker 

 

John Flessel 
     Sam & Martha Fullerton plus  

        Matching gift from Pioneer 

        Hi-Bred International 

     James & Delene Perley 

     Joyce Roe 

     Barb Heiman 

     Norm & Bonnie Baldwin 

 

Dorothy Honemann 
     Jason & Amy Leib 

     Betty & David Meyer 

     Norm & Bonnie Baldwin 

     Mike & Chris Meyer 



 

MEMORIALS AND HONOREES 2011-2012 

 

In Memory of… 

 

Janet Argo 
     William & Judy Roberts 

     Shelby Park Village Quad  

        Council 

     Sylvia Argo 

     Stephanie & Thomas Lewis 

     Dorothy Nye 

     Tops, Ohio No. 426 

     Carol Ridenour 

     Pioneer Career & Technology  

        Center 

      

Russell Meyer 

     Karen Abbot-Lahey 

     Mary Baden 

     Marna Lou Bechtol 

     Frank & Shelby Beck 

     Bill & Marlene Behrman 

     Nancy Behrman 

     Dexter & Janice Benecke 

     Marlene Bockleman 

     Gary & Jamie Bostelman 

     Wilfred & Velma Bostelman 

     Robert & Brigitte Brady 

     David Crandell 

     Marietta Damman 

     Cary & Carrie Drewes 

     Norma Drewes 

     Weldon& Paula Jean Drewes 

     Harlan & Illa Fry 

     Eldor & Jane Gerken 

     Emilie Gerken 

     Victor Gerken 

     Judy Groves 

     Dennis & Kay Helberg 

     John & Amy Hesse 

      

 

   

Russell Meyer 
     Leona Hogrefe 

     Kenneth & Barbara Honemann 

     Todd Lane 

     Marlin Massel 

     Dan & Reda Maynard 

     Brett & Michele Meyer 

     Eldon & Elaine Meyer 

     Patricia Miller 

     Larry & Ginny Neuenschwander 

     Barbara Poper 

     Lester Rabe 

     Rodney & Norine Rethmel 

     Harvey Rosebrock 

     Caroly Schlade 

     Charlie Schroeder 

     Carlan & Carolyn Sonnenberg 

     American Legion Post 454 

     Norm & Bonnie Baldwin 

     Ann Beck 

     Terry & Deb Behnfeldt 

     Delbert Behrman 

    Norb & Sandy Behrman 

     Stephen & Sharon Bischoff 

     Cheryl Boose 

     Greg Bostelman 

     Lester & Lois Boulton 

     Tim & Becky Buchhop 

     Ron & Janice Dachenhaus 

     Alan & Kathy Damman 

     Kenny & Cindy Drewes 

     Jerry & Donna Drewes 

     Mary Frazee 

     Herb & Ruth Fuhrhop 

     Scott &  Lori Gerken 

     Loren & Tricia Gerken 

      

 

Russell Meyer 
     Nicole Glanz 

     Jim & Joan Harris 

     David & Jane Helberg 

     Eldon Hesterman 

     Jim & Sally Hogrefe 

     Wilbur Joost 

     Steven & Kathleen Lieb 

     Roger & Ruth Mahnke 

     Roger & Arlene McCague 

     Mike & Chris Meyer 

     Joseph & Jane Meyer 

     Patty Ann Michaelis 

     William & Christine Murphy 

     Roger & Jane Petersen 

     John Powell 

     Burdette & Donna Rathge 

     Art & Connie Roehrig 

     Jim Rower 

     Marily & James Schortgen 

     Carol Sonnenberg 

     Dennis & Teresa Sonnenberg 

     Lorena Arps 

     Craig & Lori Baldwin 

     Tom & Sue Beck 

     Tena Behnfeldt 

     Herb & Lynn Behrman 

     Robert Behrman 

     Daniel & Barb Bockleman 

     Roger & Shirley Bostelman 

     Tom & Betty Bostelman 

     Frank & Lisa Brady 

     Marilyn & Barry Buzogany 

     Cheryl Damman 

     Donald & Marian Dickmann 

     Kenny & Marsha Drewes 

     Brian & Michelle Drewes 
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MEMORIALS AND HONOREES 2011-2012 

In Memory of...      
 

Russell Meyer 
     Kenneth & Arlene Freytag 

     Marvin & Shirley Gebers 

     Dennis & Lynnette Gerken 

     Ken & Kae Gerden 

     Lucille Gobroge 

     Bob & Deb Hastedt 

     Jerry Hershberger 

     Marilyn Hixson 

     Daris & Lauren Honemann 

     Joel Kryder 

     Earl & Esther Lieb 

     Larry & Pat Mahnke 

     Evelyn McMurtrie 

     Mark & Kathy Meyer 

     Virgil Meyer 

     Art Miller 

     Mildred Nagel 

     Loren & Jean Plassman 

     Delbert & Evelyn Prigge 

     Linda Rathge 

     Norber & Maria Rohrs 

     Lee & Sarah Ruppert 

     Carol Schroeder 

     Keith & Judy Sonnenberg 

     Keith Sonnenberg 

     Ron Sonnenberg 

     Bob & Susanne Tilse 

     John & Mary Wagner 

     Loren & Patsy Watchman 

     Eugene & Dian Wendt 

     Jerry & Carol Wiemken 

     Morris & Melody Wiemken 

     Norm & Marlene Sonnenberg 

     Martha Wagner 

 

 

Russell Meyer 
     Barry & Michelle Watchman 

     Vernon & Lillian Watchman 

     Carmen Wiechers 

     Norman & Kathleen Wiemken 

     Tom & Mary Wilhelm 

     Larry & Candace Spiess 

     Wilbert & Patricia Wagner 

     Brad & Tiffany Watchman 

     Jeff & Barb Weber 

     Barb Wiechers 

     Merlyn & Marilyn Wiemken 

 

 

In Honor of… 
 

Eric Woehlke 
     Paul & Genovieve Woehlke 

 

Gary Nash & Family 
     James & Verdale Metzger 

 

Dr. Sandra Kostyk 
     George & Ruth Paulson 

   

Linda Christie 
     Ken & Nancy Rinker 

     Mr. & Mrs. Phillip J. Glandon 

 

Dave & Eric Hess 
     Dr. Ted & Deborah Knapke 

 

 

 

Wendy & Roger Vaughan 
     Sandy & Mike DeCrane 

 

Richard Eckels & Beth 

Blanchard (on occasion of 

their wedding) 
     Sheri Nash 

 

Rob Cleveland 
     Wilson Law Offices 

     Mary Ellen & James Sampey 

 

Sarah D. Morrison 
     Chester Willcox & Saxbe, LLP 

 

Ray Swisher Family 
     The Computer Place 

 

Norm & Bonnie Baldwin 
     Alice Katterhenrich 

 

Bonnie & Norm Baldwin 

Russ & Elaine Meyer 

Dave & Betty Meyer 

Mark & Kathy Meyer 
     Mike & Chris Meyer 

 

Norm Baldwin 
     Edward Sterling 

 

 



 

 

MEMORIALS AND HONOREES 2011-2012 

In Honor of… 
 

Linda Christie & Rick K. 

Prater 
     Sara Prater 

 

Gary Nash 
     Maureen Nash 

 

Marilyn Schreiber 
     Arlene Keethler 

     Gloria Hackenberg 

 

Sarah Morrison 
     Chester Wilcox & Saxbe LLP 

 

Carey Karnemaat 
     Roger & Wendy Vaughan 

 

 

 

 
"There is a sacredness in 

tears.  They are not the mark of 

weakness, but of power.  They speak 

more eloquently than ten thousand 

tongues.  They are  messengers of 

overwhelming grief...and of  

unspeakable love."  

 

~Washington Irving 

 
 

"Far away there in the sunshine are 

my highest aspirations. I may not 

reach them but I can look up and see 

their beauty, believe in them, and try 

to follow them."  

 

-Louisa May Alcott 
 

15 



 

      We have HEARTS OF HOPE... HEARTS OF HOPE 

Top Photo:  Dan Baldwin, 
Bonnie Baldwin, Laurie 
Pecuch.  

Bottom Photo: The Ioia 
family and friends at the 
Hilliard Team Walk.  

If you have a photo you 
would like to submit to  
HEARTS OF HOPE, please 
send it to Laurie at 
lpecuch@stjohnsgc.org.  
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